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TERM 2 
 

JUNE 
 

WEEK 9 
Wed     13 Newsletter 
                  Student Banking    
                  Icy Cups                
Thurs   14 Breakfast 
                  Tuckshop 
                  P-3 Assembly            
Fri        15 Tuckshop 
                  Silver Savers 
                  Subway money due 

                  Year 4-6 Assembly 
                  Year 4 - 6 Sports 

      

WEEK 10 
Wed     20  Newsletter 
                     Student Banking 
                     Icy Cups 
 Thurs  21  Breakfast 
                  Tuckshop 
                   P-3 Assembly 
 Fri       22  Free Dress Day                          
        Qld vs NSW 
                   Silver Savers 
                   Year 4-6Assembly 
                   Subway Day (no   
            tuckshop) 
 

WEEK 11 
Tues    26  800m 1.45-3.00 
Wed     27  Newsletter 
                  Student Banking 
                  Icy Cups 
    Report Cards    
          issued 
 Thurs  28  Breakfast 
                  Tuckshop 
                   P-3 Assembly 
 Fri       29  Tuckshop 
                  Year 4-6 Assembly 
                   
                   

I N S I D E  T H I S  I S S U E :  

School News 1 - 4 

Tuckshop News 4 

Name:    Year: 

Attendance target 95% or better. Last weekôs attendance rate was 94.3%. So 

far this year our attendance rate is 94%. Letôs together make every day 

count!! Thanks to Bundy Bowl and Leisure Complex for giving the school 

some awards each term to promote attendance. Thanks also to Rebel Sports 

Bundaberg for supplying our annual awards!! 

Dear Parents, Staff and Students: 

New Families 

It is a great privilege and pleasure to interview new families and introduce them to 

Woongarra School. It allows me, and Ms Oakley, to concentrate on those things 

that make Woongarra special. So what are these? 

¶  Our 5 Bôs (Be Responsible, Be Respectful, Be Positive, Be Proud and Be 

 Tolerant) 
¶  Our 3 Step Plan (Tell them to stop and mean it, move away and ignore 

 them, tell a teacher and tell the same teacher if it happens again) 
¶     Achievements (e.g. Instrumental Music and Choir, Sport, NAPLAN,                                    

 Academic Results, Musical) 
¶     Uniform (worn so proudly and yes Mr Irwin does insist on shirts in!!) 
¶  Great Facilities 
 

But what strikes me the most and is great to share is; yes, Woongarra is a big 

school but we all care about individuals. It is our kids that make this a great place 

to be! 

Review of NAPLAN 

As NAPLAN has now been in operation nationally for a decade, Minister Grace is 

keen to hear the views and experiences of Queensland parents, school leaders, 

school communities and other key people, about NAPLAN in the Queensland 

context. A parent survey is now open for the next several weeks and can be       

accessed at:  

https://qed.qld.gov.au/programs-initiatives/naplan-2018-review. 

Please consider completing this survey. 

Wearing of Representative Shirts at School 

From next term students who make Bundaberg, Wide Bay or State School     

Sporting Teams will be able to wear their shirts on non-interschool sport Fridays. 

This gives these students additional times to wear representative shirts not just 

when they are with the representative team. We will also allow the girls who rep-

resent the school at the CQ Regional Shield to wear their shirts as well. All stu-

dents may wear their House Shirts each Friday but not on interschool sport days. 

Please note this is only for School Sporting Teams not club. 

https://www.vision6.com.au/ch/684/2dfjdcx/2363400/8a69f10y9q.html


Remember our 5 Bôs 

 

мΦ Be Responsible 
нΦ Be Respectful 
оΦ Be Proud 
пΦ Be Positive 
рΦ Be Tolerant 
 

Thanks for reinforcing these 

with your children at home and 

for school! 
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Car Park 

I understand that the car park area can be quite 

frustrating to all drivers. Cars are often lined up out 

the car park and along Kleins Road. Please if the 

drop off zone is full then move forward to another 

car park. Regularly the Drop Off area, which only 

has 4 parking bays, is full but there are plenty of 

other car parks. Consider others and move into a car 

park even if it means you need to get out of your car 

to collect your children. Patience and consideration 

are the keys!!! 
 

3 Step Plan 

We encourage all children to follow our 3 Step Plan 

to stop bullying behaviour. This plan emphasises 

letting someone know they are annoying/hurting you 

without teasing/hitting etc. back. Telling others to 

stop their behaviour is pivotal to this plan. The steps 

are: 

мΦ Firmly tell them to stop their behaviour because 
you donôt like it. 

нΦ If it continues: Ignore the behaviour and walk 

away. 
If it continues: See an adult to help you solve the 

problem. 
 

This plan does work when children follow it right 

through if needed. Please as parents also encourage 

your child to use our 3 Step Plan! 

 

S C H O O L  N E W S  

 Things to do when reading 
  

¶ Read clearly, Make the story interesting by 

exaggerating expressions for different   

character voices and sounds.  The more   

dramatic the better. 
¶ Hold the book so your child can see the   

pictures and writing. 
¶ Sometimes let your child hold the book and 

turn the pages. 
¶ Point out the pictures and details in the    

pictures. 

¶ Sometimes point to the words as you read. 
¶ Ask and answer questions. 
¶ Encourage your child to join in and óreadô 

too. 
¶ Accept and praise your childôs attempts to 

óreadô. 
Department of Education WA 2013 

Late Arrival and Early Departure 

Children who arrive after 9:10am in the morning 

must report to the office for a late note. They 

must be signed in by an adult. Please understand 

that we need to know, that you know, they are late 

to school! Likewise parents/guardians must sign 

students out if leaving before 3pm. Thanks for 

your support in this matter. 

Silver Savers for Chappies  
During term 2 we are encouraging 

students to bring in silver coins  

each Friday to support Chaplaincy 

in our school. We realise you cannot send coins 

every Friday but may be able to save some 

change from the week. The P&C has committed 

$1000 to chaplaincy services in our school, 

whether we raise this or not. Please, if you value 

the chaplaincy service in our school, send along 

silver coins on a Friday!! Last year we raised 

around $500. 

Date Claimer 

Our sports carnival will be held on Tuesday July 

24. Everyone is most welcome to attend.  

Electronic Newsletter 

From the beginning of Term 3, our school   

Newsletter will no longer be provided on paper. 

All parents will be able to access our Newsletter 

via our school app Skoolbag or our website. At 

present, we provide the Newsletter electronically 

using both of these ways. So please, to prepare, 

download the Skoolbag app for easy access to the 

Newsletter. (We send the Newsletter out as a 

push notification on the app.)  
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The Sharon State School P&C Association is holding a Movie 

Fundraiser at Moncrieff Entertainment Centre on Thursday 

28th June.  There will be light refreshments and raffles on the 

night from 6:00pm, movie starts at 7:00pm. 

Great prizes to be won including 1st prize which includes 

overnight accommodation in a 2 bedroom unit at Pavillions on 

1700 and a tour on the LARC for 2 Adults and 2 Children.  

Come along for another great Movie Night hosted by Sharon 

State School P&C. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

S C H O O L  N E W S  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prep J  

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Tyler W 

  

1C 

 

1R 

Lachlan K-C 
Rylan L 

Delilah F 

1L Summar D 
Emmett F 

2R 

2/3B 

Griffin G 
Koby C 

2V     Kobie L 

3B Jayde P 3W Allyssa W 

4E 

 

4L 

Erika E 

Anisha F 

Sienna M 

4H Alana R 

 

5PR 

 

Matthew S 
 

5/6S Bree L 

6D Sophie O 6V Rhianna P 
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S C H O O L  N E W S  

Band students playing on assembly 

Make sure you bring your instrument 

and music to play on Assembly this 

Friday and start setting 

up in the Hall straight 

after morning tea.                

                                                

Lisa Palmer 
 

A word from Chaplain Paula 
 

HUGS 

Itôs wondrous what a hug can do, 

a hug can cheer you when 

youôre blue. 

A hug can say ñI love you soò, 

or ñGee! I hate to see you goò. 

A hug is ñWelcome back again!ò 

and ñGreat to see you!ò or 

ñWhereôve you been?ò 

A hug can soothe a small childôs 

pain and bring a rainbow 

after rain. 

The Hug! Thereôs just no 

doubt about it, we scarcely 

could survive without it. 

A hug delights and warms 

and charms, it must be why 

God gave us arms. 

Hugs are great for fathers 

and mothers, sweet for sisters, 

swell for brothers, and chances 

are some favourite aunts, love 

them more than potted plants. 

Kittens crave them. 

Puppies love them. 

Heads of state are not above them. 

A hug can break the language barrier, 

and make the dullest day  

seem merrier. 

No need to fret about the store of óem. 

The more you give, the more 

there are of óem. 

So stretch those arms without delay, 

and give someone a hug today! 

 

 

Tuckshop will be operating 

Thursday and Friday this 

term.  
 

Please note that sushi is only 

available at big lunch on 

Thursday. The Tuckshop Menu 

on Skoolbag and our Website 

have been updated. 
 

Tuckshop will only be 

available at little lunch for 

Year 4 - 6 students attending 

Interschool Sport. 

 

TUCKSHOP ROSTER 
 

 

Thursday 14 June 

Tracy Balto 

Fay 

Fiona Ames 

Belinda Heidke 

 

Friday 15 June 

Fay 

Shandi South 

Yasmin Turello  

(9.00amð11.30am) 

 

Thursday 21 June 

Tracy Balto 

Fay 

Samantha Bowder 

Belinda Loeskow 

 

Friday 22 June 

Special Subway Day 

 

Thank you for your generous 

support in the Tuckshop. Your 

help is very much appreciated. 

Please let me know ASAP if 

you canôt attend your rostered 

day so a replacement can be 

arranged. 

 

HELP is always wanted in the 

Tuckshop so if you are able to 

assist in any way, whether it be 

one or two hours or longer, 

please contact me.  

 

Order Tuckshop online  
- fast and easy - 

Cut off time for ordering each 

Tuckshop day is 8:45am. 

Download the Qkr  App and 

follow the instructions. Flyers 

are available at the Tuckshop 

or from the office foyer.      

 

                              Lyn Dobbs    

Convenor 

The 5 Bôs 

The 5 Bôs are five simple expectations 

we apply with all students at 

Woongarra State School. Each class 

will discuss how each of these rules 

applies to their particular age and year 

level. 

This month we are concentrating 

particularly on óBeing Proudô. Children 

demonstrating this 5B outside in the 

playground will be recognized with a 

ñWoonieò. All Woonies achieved gives 

the recipient a chance to win an ice 

block and bookmark at parade each 

week. 
Week 8 winners were (from Prep to year 3):  

Saphira G (PrepKC), Rylan L (1C), Khruze P 

(1C), Blake K (2V), Annabel W (2/3B), 

Georgina C (3W), Rosie V (3W). 
 

Quote: ñWe all have a few failures under 

our belt. Itôs what makes us ready for 

all the successes.ò 
 

Student of the Week 

This section will appear every week in 

the Newsletter and provides the 

students with a chance to shine. 

Students are awarded a Student of the 

Week Certificate for displaying high 

achievement levels or efforts in the 

classroom and quality behaviour and 

positive attitudes.  
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Prep GK 

 

Prep J  

Indi L 
James D 

Lucien E 

Prep KC Charlotte 
G 

1L 

 

Aari F 
 

1R Cee-Jai P 

2R 

2/3B 

Owen G 
Willow Q 

2V     Kayden B 

3B Bailee M 3W Jordan D 
Lachlan W 

4E 

 

4L 

Steffi M 

Hudson S 

Stephanie 
S 

4H Kate B 

5M 

 

5/6S 

Nathaniel 
D 

Mitchell 
W 

5PR 

 

6D 

Matthew B 
 

Riley M 

    

ICY CUPS 
 

Wednesday 

- second lunch break 
 

$0.25 İ cup for Prep students 

$0.50 full cup  
 

Each student may purchase 1 icy cup for 

themselves only!  
 

 

Prep money is collected from class in the 

morning and icy cups are delivered to 

class. 


